EAST BUFFALO TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION

589 Fairground Road, Lewisburg, PA, 17837 January 24, 2024

Chairman Knight called the Board of Supervisors Meeting to order at 5:32 PM.

Those present: Chairman James Knight; Vice Chairman Tom Zorn; Supervisor Katie Evans; Township Manager Jolene Helwig; and Secretary/Treasurer Gayle Boudman.

Members of the public participating in-person: Robert Watts (Senior Project Manager McCormick Taylor), Mario Mellinger (McCormick Taylor), Janet Wolf, Nancy Frazier, Fred Reiner, Susan Jamison, Dennis Faulk Lorelei Curtin, Joey Krikorian, Justin Strawser (Daily Item), Ellene Gauthier, Steve Miller, John DelVecchio, Greg Zen, Shawn McLaughlin, Lana Snyder, Ralph & Dori McIlvaine, Lauryn Longacre, Jayne Kubat, Bret Leraul, Ron Belletti, Taylor Lightman, Marc Henry, and Amanda Gresh.

There were no members of the public participating online.

Township Manager Helwig announced an Executive meeting was held on January 5th, at 10:00 AM and January 12th at 10:00 AM for personnel matters. Informational meetings were held on January 16th at 9:00 AM to discuss Turtle Creek Road Bridge and at 1:00 PM to discuss Market Street Streetscape Concept; January 19th at 9:00 AM to discuss Spruce Hills Park Grant; January 24th at 9:00 AM for legal matters and January 23rd at 9:00 AM to review the Turtle Creek Park Master Plan.

For this segment of public comment, attendees were asked to limit comments on agenda topics.

Hearing of visitors, the reports of officials and approval of minutes segments moved to the February 12th Business Meeting.

Chairman Knight turned the meeting over to Robert Watts, Senior Project Manager McCormick Taylor at 5:34.

Robert Watts gave an update on the Conversation about Market Street concept based on the survey results, comments and discussions gathered from the 2nd Public Meeting held on November 14, 2023. Robert had updated conceptual maps as well as a PowerPoint presentation on the summary of survey results. The presentation provided detailed input on project prioritization; highlighted the top four areas: #1 - repair sidewalks on the North side, #2 - improve street crossings, #3 - add sidewalks/revise parking on the South side and tied at #4 – Repair curbs/indent parking on the North side and install Lewisburg Boro owned street lighting. After the presentation there was a time for questions and comments and residents present were again asked to view and comment on the revised maps. There was also a time of conversations with both Robert and the supervisors.

Motion by Supervisor Evans seconded by Vice Chairman Zorn to adjourn at 6:58.

Gayle Boudman, Secretary

James Knight, Chairman

Tom Zorn Vice Chairman

Katie Evans, Supervisor